Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Education, Health and Care Plans
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please may you provide me with the following information listed below. We are particularly interested in understanding the impact of COVID-19 on education services.

• Number of initial requests for new EHC plans (education, health and care plans) on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021) by source (e.g., mainstream schools, parents, LAs, etc.) 
• Number of children and young people assessed following requests for EHC plans on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021) 
• Number of new EHC plans issued on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021) 
• Proportion of EHC plans issued within 20 weeks among all the EHC plans on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021) 
• Number of annual reviews for existing EHC plans undertaken on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021) 
• Number of placements made for pupils with EHCPs on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021)
o Split the placements by school types, i.e. mainstream schools, maintained special schools, and independent and non-maintained special schools
o Split the placements by pupil’s age
o Split the placements by annual fee range, i.e. below 20k, 20-50k, 50-80k, 80k and above
• Number of pupils with EHCPs who transferred from mainstream settings to independent special schools on a monthly basis (Jan-2018 to Jan-2021)

It would be great if you provide the data in the following form in an excel worksheet for each cut, with the example below being number of initial requests for EHC plans by source on a monthly basis:

Number of initial requests for EHC plans by source on a monthly basis
Answer:
Please find attached file with information to the first 5 questions.

Information relating to placements can be found on the SEN2 returns of the Department for Education’s website – link below

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/870013/SEN2_2019_tables.xlsx
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
